�The Rotary Club of Nelson 


Chartered June 27th 1927





PO Box 73           	Nelson            New Zealand.





http://nelsonrotary.cjb.net�
This Week - Thursday 12th July 2001


5:30 for 6 pm at The Boathouse, 326 Wakefield Quay, Nelson.





PRESIDENT JENNY 





Committee/Directorate Meetings





Apologies & guests please to Glasgow Harley. 


Fax 546 9355, Phone 548 7129 or email <glasgow.harley@clear.net.nz>before 10 am Thursday 


�
12th July�
19th July�
26th July�
�
Speaker �
President Jenny


Club Assembly�
John Gully


Everest Expeditions�
TBA�
�
Host�
�
Bob Cooper�
Roger Gatward�
�
Thanks�
�
Gavin Sendall�
Dick Vining�
�
Sergeant�
Tim Miller�
Rob Stewart�
Ian Turner�
�
Duty Sergeant�
Glen Roberts�
Grant Pinkham�
Roger Gatward�
�
Fellowship�
Alan Black�
John Molyneux�
Jim McNabb�
�
�
Francis Day�
David Brathwaite�
Terry Horne�
�
Attendance�
Brian Hearfield�
Peter Ellis�
Jim McNabb�
�
�
Robbie Harlen�
Sari Hodgson�
Terry Horne�
�
Greeter�
Mike Worseldine�
John Bealing�
Hanley Bowater�
�
Reporter�
Brian Neill�
Bruce Kaye�
John Reid�
�
Raffle�
Arthur Bradbury�
Ian Cameron�
Peter Ellis�
�
Grace�
Tim Harrington�
John Hiddlestone�
Chris Jagusch�
�
Parting Thought�
Ross Newman�
Grant Pinkham�
Peter Rigg�
�
Presidents Guests:  	Mike Worseldine (10th) Heinz Schwarze (10th)(50th) Birgit Neumann (12th) Brian Kidson (12th)		Happy New Year!				           		


�
Notices


Changes


Please note that Apologies now go to Glasgow Harley office. Phone 548 7129


There is no longer a Raffle committee. Members will be rostered for the duty as with other duties.





From the President’s Pen


This week is committee/directorate meeting week.  No this is not a club assembly it would be great to have us all there!!  The aim of this is


To avoid extra meetings (over and above every Thursday) to attend and to improve the communication within the club.  If you are on a club committee you will find out how the tasks will be achieved - you can't assume it will


be the same as last year.  


If you are on a directorate you will be deciding what you will do this year.  I look forward to seeing you all.


P.S thank you for a great changeover





Changeover


Master of Ceremonies for the evening was in the hands of Past District Governor Art Bradbury 


Following the meal and musical interlude by the talented Juliet Ayre & Buzz Bryant-Greene. 


Art called on Alan Winwood to present a celebration of President Richard's year.        


 Alan detailed a year of achievement incorporating a balanced and stimulating weekly programme as well as community involvement with the highlights being the Marine Show and 


Paratai projects.    





A PRESIDENTIAL CITATION from RI President Frank Devlyn was accepted on behalf of the club. Alan also presented Richard with a banner signed by all club members present.  In reply Richard thanked all members for their support during the year and awarded CERTIFICATES OF APPRECIATION to the following club members.


     Chris Jagusch  - Community Service        


     Robert Leighs  - Marine Show 2000


     John Hannah    - Programme                


     Gavin Sendall  - Membership


     Keith Ercolano - Name Badge Engraving


     John Ryder     - Bulletin                 


     Chris Page     - Treasurer


Recipients of annual trophies were: -


     ATTENDANCE     - Garth Gavin, Bruce Hands, Keith Ercolano, Keith Martin, Lester Wilson, Alan Winwood, Richard Wells


     FISHING        - Graeme Prestidge      


 


PAUL HARRIS FELLOWSHIP AWARD                   


�





 Lester WILSON was awarded the Clubs 33rd Paul Harris Fellowship.  MC Art outlined Lester's Rotary involvement particularly his expertise and skills in projects at the School of Music and more recently at Paratai.  In the wider community Lester is a Life Member of Nelson Bays Rugby Union, Past President-Nelson City Club, also he spent many years on committees and associations connected with his trade of bricklaying.     


                               


Last meeting





The Change	        by The Sergeants Wife


Gourdie your loins, our high Noonan are here. 


Sendall blokes West, there’s a chick in the chair!


Her name’s Jenny Black, she does food without fat So capture on Cameron this aristocrat!


Who Calder to be boss? Was it Bagley arranged? Did she win on a toss? Was it Rigged by Potroz? No doubt we’ll be Minchin Green eggs and Pinkham


Or Bradburys Chocolate with Brown bread and jam, We’ll have to learn Morris dances, and Hiddlestone reels and sing for our supper, and drink lots of ‘cuppas’


But never mind fellows, we Auton bemoan


The fact she’s a woman and has skills to hone


Swartz and all we’ll support her, O Kay?


What the heck! 


Lets sail with this beauty, Hay, all Hands on deck.


Changeover                                


The formalities of changeover were enacted


with the chain of office being transferred from 


Richard to Jenny Black who became the first 


lady to hold this office in the Rotary Club of 


Nelson.


In her acceptance speech President Jenny thanked members for the confidence bestowed on her and outlined three projects the new Board would be implementing.                      


1.Production of a booklet to commemorate 75 years of the Rotary Club of Nelson.             


 2.Donation of a gift to the city as part of the Wakefield Quay development.                 


 3.Arrange a function to celebrate 75 years of 


Rotary in Nelson at next year’s changeover.       


  


GOOD LUCK PRESIDENT JENNY - WE LOOK FORWARD TO A YEAR OF ACHIEVEMENT AND ENJOYMENT.    





�


   


Parting Thought


from President Jenny


 “Dream as if you will live forever


Sing like no one is listening


Dance like no one is watching


Love like you’ve never been hurt


Work like you own the company


And live like there’s no tomorrow”








Reporter: Denis McCleary


